HEADQUARTERS OF THE DEPARTMENT COMMANDER Department Order #7, 2018 - 2019 DEPARTMENT OF NEW YORK SONS OF UNION VETERANS OF THE CIVIL WAR

Leo C. McGuire, PCC 41 Merritt Drive Schenectady, NY 12306 (518) 355-1510 mcguire331@msn.com

It is with great sorrow that I relate the news of the horrific crash in Schoharie, New York that took 20 lives. I had a camp meeting on Saturday morning in Watervliet, after which I had planned to go to the Old Stone Fort (about 2 miles as the crow flies from the crash site) to visit the members of the Cpl. James Tanner Camp # 134. There was a living history scheduled for the weekend and The Tanner Camp always has representation at these events. The Tanner camp is about 10 miles away from the crash site.

The fire department is just down the street from the Stone Fort and I know one or more of the camp's members are first responders.

I am asking that you put the victims of the crash and first responders in your prayers.

In Fraternity, Charity, and Loyalty, Leo C. McGuire, Commander Department of New York, SUVCW